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TO : John L. Geesman, Commissioner and Presiding Member 
Jeffery D. Boyd, Commissioner and Associate Member 

From : California Energy Commission - Christopher Meyer 
1516 Ninth Street Energy Commission Compliance Project Manager 
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 

Subject : GATEWAY GENERATING STATION, 00-AFC-1C 
ERRATA TO THE STAFF ANALYSIS FOR THE DRY COOLING PE'TITION 

After publication of the Gateway Generating Station Dry Cooling petition Staff Analysis, 
Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) submitted comments that addressed concerns and 
also identified errors and omissions in the document (see attached list). The only 
comments received on ,the Staff Analysis were received from PG&E on July 16, 2007. 
Energy Commission staff reviewed and considered the comments on the Staff Analysis 
as well as identifying additional corrections in the Condi.tions of Certification to remain 
consistent with the current siting regulations. 

Enclosed are staffs responses to comments, corrections to errors and omissions. 

Enclosures 



AIR QUALITY 

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC (PG&E) COMMENTS DATED JULY 16,2007 

PG&E COMMENT-I: The applicant (PG&E) requested that the reference to the wet 
surface air cooling (WSAC) system in the introduction to the Air Quality section be 
changes to clarified that the WSAC is only used for the closed cycle cooling water 
system when the fin fan cooler cannot meet the cooling load demand because of 
elevated ambient temperatures. 

STAFF RESPONSE: Staff agrees that a change in the language is necessary and has 
made the following clarification: 

Page 4, first paragraph, Change 
From: ": update the construction conditions and the replacement of the once 
through cooling system with a dry cooling tower system and a wet surface air cooling 
system for added cooling capacity when air temperature and turbine load warrant" 

To: ": update the construction conditions and the replacement of the once 
through cooling system with a dry cooling tower system. A wet surface air cooling 
(WSAC) system has been added to provide additional heat rejection capacity to the 
closed cycle cooling system when ambient temperatures exceed 80 degrees." 

PG&E COMMENT-2: PG&E clarified that the water balance is based on the WSAC 
only operating 750 hours per year, not the 4,000 hours per year stated under Proposed 
Modifications to the Original Cooling System (AQ-45 and AQ-46) on page 6 of the Staff 
Analysis. 

STAFF RESPONSE: Staff agrees that a water balance was based on the WSAC 
operating only 750 hours per year and has made the following correction: 

Page 6, second paragraph from bottom, Change 

From: "The WSAC is proposed to operate no more than 4,000 hours per year and 
primarily in the months of August and September when temperatures and highest" 

To: "Under the revised Water Balance provided by the applicant, the WSAC is 
proposed to operate no more than 750 hours per year and primarily in the months of 
August and September when terr~peratures and highest." 

STAFF ERRATA: The reference to the abandoned wet cooling tower was not replaced 
with the WSAC in the Verification of AQ-45 and AQ-46. Staff has made the following 
correction to the Verification of AQ-45 and AQ-46: 

Gateway Errata 

- . - . . - . - . - .- 

July 25, 2007 












